info@mayfieldlabour.org.uk www.mayfieldlabour.org.uk @MayfieldLabour

October 21st 2024

Update on Antisocial Behaviour in South Park Crescent

Dear Resident,

We wanted to provide you with an update regarding the recent antisocial behaviour issues reported in South Park Crescent. We are pleased to inform you that the Mayfield Safer Neighbourhood Team has been actively patrolling the area and has taken meaningful action.

Last week, three individuals were seen driving in an antisocial manner on South Park Crescent. The driver and his vehicle were issued with a **Section 59 ASB Warning.** This means that if the driver is caught driving in an antisocial manner again, the vehicle can be seized. Additionally, if anyone else drives that vehicle in a similar way within the next 12 months, it can also be seized by the police.

The individuals were stopped and searched under **Section 23 of the Misuse of Drugs Act.** Two of the three were found in possession of cannabis, resulting in a fine and a Caution +3 Interview, which is still ongoing.

This outcome highlights the importance of reporting antisocial behaviour. Even when the perpetrators aren't caught in the act, every report helps build intelligence, which can be used by the police to identify patterns, conduct further investigations (like vehicle checks), and ultimately take enforcement action.

We'd like to thank the residents who brought these issues to our attention and express our gratitude to the police for their hard work in keeping our community safe.

Please continue to report any incidents to the police. You can contact the Mayfield Safer Neighbourhood Team by email at: mayfield.snt@met.police.uk

For emergencies, always dial 999, and for non-urgent matters, you can reach the police on 101.

We truly appreciate your efforts in helping to maintain a safe and peaceful neighbourhood.

Yours sincerely, Your Mayfield Ward Councillors

Jas Athwal Tanweer Khan Vanisha Solanki